TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR Minutes of the Vacancy Board Meeting of May 13, 2021

The Radnor Township Vacancy Board met via Zoom at approximately 6:30 pm

Members Present

Jannie Lau, Chair Jack Larkin, President Moira Mulroney, Vice President Lisa Borowski Richard Booker Jake Abel Sean Farhy

Also Present: John Rice, Township Solicitor, Peggy Hagan, Executive Assistant to the Township Manager.

1. <u>Pledge of Allegiance</u>

Jannie Lau, Vacancy Chair, called the meeting to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Public Comment

Linda Walters – She spoke in support of Cathy Agnew for 3rd Ward Commissioner.

Annie Webb – She spoke in support of Cathy Anew for 3rd Ward Commissioner.

3. Appoint a Candidate for the Ward 3 Commissioner Vacancy

Jannie Lau, Vacancy Chair, announced that she would not have the Candidates repeat their presentations from the prior evening's meeting. She asked for Commissioner comments. The comments were given in Ward order.

There was discussion among Commissioners. Commissioner Booker moved to table the appointment to allow for additional meetings for the 3rd Ward Constituents to give their input, seconded by Commissioner Farhy. There was discussion among Commissioners. The motion failed for lack of majority.

Commissioner Booker does not agree with Jannie Lau, Chair, voting on the procedural issue. John Rice, Township Solicitor, said that the Chair of the Vacancy Board can vote on procedural issues.

Jannie Lau, Vacancy Chair, shared her reasons for her vote.

Sean Farhy moved to nominate Baron Gemmer, Catherine Agnew, and Charles Madden for Ward 3 Interim Commissioner, seconded by Commissioner Larkin. The motion passed 7-0.

Commissioner Larkin moved to appoint Baron Gemmer as Ward 3 Interim Commissioner, seconded by Commissioner Farhy. The motion failed for lack of majority.

Commissioner Mulroney moved to appoint Cathy Agnew as Ward 3 Interim Commissioner, seconded by Commissioner Larkin. The motion passed 6-0 with Commissioner Booker against.

Cathy Agnew thanked the Board for the appointment.

Charles Madden congratulated Ms. Agnew and thanked the Board for the opportunity.

Baron Gemmer congratulated Ms. Agnew and thanked the Board for the opportunity.

Public Comment

Cathy Moore – She spoke in favor of Cathy Agnew.

Anniie Webb – She thanked the Board for making the right decision for Ward 3.

4. Public Comment

Sara Pilling – Spoke on the CDC Mask Mandate and would like in person meetings be held.

5. Adjournment

There being no further business, the special meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.

Respectfully submitted.

Peggy Hagan